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The American Legion turned 105 on Friday, March 15 – the day in 1919 when the first American Legion 
caucus, held by members of the American Expeditionary Force, convened in Paris. 

Each year, Legion posts across the country hold events – public, private or both – to commemorate this 
anniversary. Posts are encouraged to upload recaps and photos of their birthday celebrations (and other 
community activities) to legiontown.org.  

A 105th birthday speech has been drafted by the Legion’s Media and Communications staff as a way for 
Legionnaires to emphasize what the Legion represents, both to themselves and to the community at 
large. They are not meant to be recited verbatim; members are encouraged to amend them to taste and 
audience. The speech can be downloaded here.  

As The American Legion prepares to celebrate its birthday, a perfect way to celebrate is to make Buddy 
Checks. The American Legion’s Buddy Check program initially started for posts to conduct them twice a 
year — the week of American Legion Birthday and Veterans Day. Since the program has demonstrated 
success, posts conduct them year-round. 

Buddy Checks are an opportunity to ask your members and other veterans about their wellbeing and how 
the post can support them. To get started, check out the resources available to assist in performing 
Buddy Checks, or download our toolkit here. And share your Buddy Check stories on legiontown.org.    

               

http://www.legiontown.org/
https://www.legion.org/publications/248270/american-legion-birthday-suggested-speech
https://www.legion.org/buddycheck/tools
https://www.legion.org/sites/legion.org/files/legion/publications/57MEM0321%20Buddy%20Check%20Toolkit.pdf
http://www.legiontown.org/
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‘It’s right to the heart’: Sons, Legion Family lay wreaths to honor veterans 

By Andy Proffet for legion.org  

FEB 26, 2024 

Standing before the granite column representing California at the World War II Memorial, Sons of The American 
Legion National Vice Commander James Fischer reflected on the veterans in his family. 

“I’m here representing my grandfather, my father, my uncle who served in World War I, World War II and the Korean 
War (respectively), and I have two brothers who served in Desert Storm and my son served in Afghanistan,” Fischer 
said. “… I was born on Memorial Day, and my grandfather was 70. He said I was God’s gift to him; he lost his leg in 
World War I. Then when I got my contractor’s license 31 years ago, I got it on Pearl Harbor Day even though I tested 
in August. 

“Everything in my life has been reminders of the importance we have taking care of our veterans.” 

Sons of The American Legion, Legionnaires and Auxiliary members from across the nation participated in wreath-
laying ceremonies around Washington, D.C., on Feb. 25 during the Legion’s annual Washington Conference. They 
were joined by Samsung American Legion scholarship recipients. 

It’s been a regular event for the SAL, but SAL National Commander Don “JR” Hall reminded participants to not think 
of the event as routine. 

“I hope you didn’t come out for any other reason than who you represent,” Hall said. “… Think about it as this year, 
this time, this moment, and make sure that when those wreaths are being laid, you’re saluting the service of your 
family. You’re saluting the service of our veterans. You’re saluting our flag, and you’re saluting the United States of 
America. That’s why we’re here.” 

The opportunity to honor veterans helped bring Detachment of New Hampshire Commander Scott Douglas to the 
event for the first time. 

“This means a lot to me … my father was in World War II and the Korean War, so for me to come here from New 
Hampshire to Washington and to get to lay a wreath out in his name … it’s right to the heart,” Douglas said. 

The SAL and other Legion Family members laid wreaths at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier at Arlington National 
Cemetery and the Vietnam, Korean War and World War II memorials at the National Mall. 

“You realize how much others have given for what we have,” said Marty Widmer, a member of Squadron 262 in 
Audubon, N.J., and the Camden County SAL chaplain after the wreath-laying at Arlington. 

A contingent from Florida also stopped at the Vietnam Women’s Memorial to lay a wreath. 

“It gives your whole body chills to know all this has happened before you, and having a moment where you can just 
take a moment, pay your respects … it’s kind of overwhelming the way your body feels,” said Department of Florida 
legislative chair Stuart Scott. 

For Charles Curtis, a member of Squadron 283 in Pacific Palisades, Calif., and the SAL national legislative 
commission, the memorials are “breathtaking.” 

“This one means a lot to me,” Curtis said at the World War II Memorial. “Both of my grandfathers served during World 
War II. One was in the press corps, and he actually met my grandmother in Italy. My other grandfather served in 
Army intelligence, so we didn’t really get to know a lot from him. 

“I’m here today representing more than me. I’m representing both of them and thanking them for their service. These 
monuments are breathtaking and it’s unfortunate that not everyone can come here for whatever reason. Being able to 
be here means so much, I really can’t put it into words.” 

 

https://www.legion.org/contact/media?n=Andy%20Proffet&p=aproffet&s=legion.org&subject=%E2%80%98It%E2%80%99s%20right%20to%20the%20heart%E2%80%99:%20Sons,%20Legion%20Family%20lay%20wreaths%20to%20honor%20veterans&url=https://www.legion.org/sons/261171/%E2%80%98it%E2%80%99s-right-heart%E2%80%99-sons-legion-family-lay-wreaths-honor-veterans
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From Detachment Commander Keith Barnes: 
 
Gentlemen,   
We are  coming  down  to  the  last  Detachment  Meeting  and  the  home 
stretch  before  Wildwood.  Let's  finish  up  the  year  in  grand  fashion,  the  way  we  
 started. Thank you to everyone for your help and support. 
 
    For God and Country, Detachment Commander Keith  Barnes 

 
 

From SAL National Commander Don Hall Jr:  

 

"Americanism isn’t taught in the schools like it once was; we as members of the 

American Legion Family need to make sure that our youth know just what that  flag 

stands for." 

 

 

New Jersey Department of Military and Veterans Affairs 
  ·  
U.S. Army Brig. Gen. Lisa J. Hou, D.O., The Adjutant General of New Jersey, was promoted to the rank of Major General at The 
New Jersey National Guard Armory in Lawrenceville, N.J., Feb. 3, 2024.  
Major General Hou serves as the Commissioner of #NJDMAVA and commands more than 8,400 Soldiers and Airmen of the 
#NJNG. In addition, MG Hou leads, directs, and manages all state veterans’ programs, commissions, and facilities in New Jersey 

along with the execution of federal and state missions.  
Visit our Flickr album at: https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBd14e 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/don.j.hall.9?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyIBrylc5FnqKXv_4Sa0bHG6jx7zehUa6iOz1Flkw3xFFMWlubsigt1tFAkODd-JXyeW9KNkQ9rZwMRx1kT-FJ0-TrXKaGwll3jddOoNqzQQjKgvfflkJz1xQPzHG4tdJLdQ5k8V8IlYIkY3_SgQDiFohrmshWp4itcwArSi06B-33zotjeVd3nnXuimAElbo&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/NJDMAVA?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWN667LrcV3l2QUne7dEdCNG6NMSnRrQ6OLVTDBlmK3ZE6H30ojrEWeoVQfDQbiMJD8g41eKGe_7xXSr1nq3SQ3ET3KIhFBlpA_WQzh8W9hvuGnptfEQ1zSxA0j9YZuNORud6iZuMyGeCcejgZDMIuO&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R
https://www.facebook.com/NJNationalGuard?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWN667LrcV3l2QUne7dEdCNG6NMSnRrQ6OLVTDBlmK3ZE6H30ojrEWeoVQfDQbiMJD8g41eKGe_7xXSr1nq3SQ3ET3KIhFBlpA_WQzh8W9hvuGnptfEQ1zSxA0j9YZuNORud6iZuMyGeCcejgZDMIuO&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/NJNationalGuard?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWN667LrcV3l2QUne7dEdCNG6NMSnRrQ6OLVTDBlmK3ZE6H30ojrEWeoVQfDQbiMJD8g41eKGe_7xXSr1nq3SQ3ET3KIhFBlpA_WQzh8W9hvuGnptfEQ1zSxA0j9YZuNORud6iZuMyGeCcejgZDMIuO&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/njdmava?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWN667LrcV3l2QUne7dEdCNG6NMSnRrQ6OLVTDBlmK3ZE6H30ojrEWeoVQfDQbiMJD8g41eKGe_7xXSr1nq3SQ3ET3KIhFBlpA_WQzh8W9hvuGnptfEQ1zSxA0j9YZuNORud6iZuMyGeCcejgZDMIuO&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/njng?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWN667LrcV3l2QUne7dEdCNG6NMSnRrQ6OLVTDBlmK3ZE6H30ojrEWeoVQfDQbiMJD8g41eKGe_7xXSr1nq3SQ3ET3KIhFBlpA_WQzh8W9hvuGnptfEQ1zSxA0j9YZuNORud6iZuMyGeCcejgZDMIuO&__tn__=*NK-R
https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBd14e?fbclid=IwAR1Z9ALEuvq-BcS_EfQyX7X40Fzu4tGqhxJIieC6AhjNwYJ6F0ceAvLh5ys
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Detachment News: 

 

SAL National Commander Donald “JR” Hall placed a wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier during the Washington 

Conference on 24-25-February.Thirteen New Jersey SAL Officers and Members were in attendance to witness the Changing of 
the Guard.  

 

CONVENTION: Registrations must be in by 31-May. No exceptions.  

 

SON OF THE YEAR: Surely your Squadron has that member who goes above and beyond. Nominate him for SAL Son of the 
Year! The winner will be honored at the annual Convention on June 13-14 at Wildwood. Deadline for nominations is April 5. 
Need an application? Email njsalute@gmail.com and one will be emailed to you.  

  

COMMANDER’S PROJECT: As of the Detachment meeting on 2-Mar, including a $300 donation from Commander Barnes’ 
home Squadron 58, $16,223 had been raised toward his project goal of $20,000. Certificates have been sent out.  

 

WATCHFIRE: The annual Watchfire will be held on 21-22-Sept. Chairman Rich Hodum asked for more involvement in 
donations and manpower. Needed are volunteers to help in setting up, cooking, cleaning, and packing up the event. Contact Rich 
at: rhodum166@comcast.net  

 

MEMBERSHIP: Chairman Jeff Hicks reports that we have met the March target date. We are at 84.73% renewals and we are #31 
nationally. Get those renewals and get them into Trenton! 

 

COTA: Chairman Greg Shaffer asks for one dollar donation from each Member of each Squadron. Contact Greg at:  
shiftyshaff@gmail.com   

 

FLYING FLAGS FOR HEROES: The extremely successful nationwide project of placing flags on Veterans’ graves continues. If 
your Post Family is involved, please take a few pictures and keep count of the flags you place as you “decorate” the graves – 
Decoration Day - the original name of Memorial Day. Please send pics, cemetery name, and total flag counts to NEC Bob 
Phillips Jr, bpjrsal@gmail.com Info: www.flyingflagsforheroes.com  

 

STAND DOWN: The next Stand Down in Atlantic City will be on 21-22-May. Volunteers are needed. Info: 
ACRSDvolunteer@gmail.com  

 

END HOMELESSNESS FOR NJ VETERANS: The Committee on Affordable Housing for at-risk and Homeless Veterans in 

partnership with The Foundation for Sustainable Veterans Housing NEEDS PROPERTIES IN SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY! 
Land, vacant buildings, AL Posts, government-owned, and farmland. Contact Jim Scanlon, Chairman, 732-306-9268 
sajobsjds@aol.com  

  

FROM THE EDITOR: I plan to publish a May SALute featuring the candidates for 2024-2025 NJ Detachment offices . If you are 
a candidate, please send me a current picture (jpg is best) and bio for the issue. njsalute@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

Pork Roll vs Taylor Ham 

It’s a Jersey thing 
 

 

mailto:njsalute@gmail.com
mailto:rhodum166@comcast.net
mailto:shiftyshaff@gmail.com
mailto:bpjrsal@gmail.com
http://www.flyingflagsforheroes.com/
mailto:ACRSDvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:sajobsjds@aol.com
mailto:njsalute@gmail.com
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Detachment of New Jersey 
CWF Chairman Bill (Murph) Murphy 

 

Oct. 25, 2023 

 

Hi Everyone, 

As I have traveled around this great State of ours for the Detachment, I have noticed some very 
impressive chin whiskers. It seemed to me people were trying to outdo each other for the best beard. So I 

decided to have a little fun with this and at the same time to raise money for the Child Welfare Foundation 
(CWF). I've created a best beard contest. 

Here's how the contest works. You can vote for one of the gentlemen on our beard list or send me a 
photo of a furry face (human please) from your own Legion family and vote for them. It is $5 per vote. 

For example a $100 donation gives you 20 votes. One $5 vote will put them on our beard list. The person 
that receives the most votes wins. All votes must be in by May 1, 2024. Here I can legally say vote early 
and vote often. I really want to see a whole bunch of beards on our beard list. All beards will be seen in 

our Salute newsletter and on our website. 
The Child Welfare Foundation is a program of the American Legion that assists children in many ways. 

It supplies grants to children in need for transplants, transportation to far away hospitals etc. It also 
supplies grants for books and publications that teach Americanism and Patriotism as well as many other 

uses. 
Please make out all checks to the Detachment of NJ and put CWF in the memo line. Mail to: Bill 

Murphy, 92 Brand Road, Toms River NJ 08753. 
Any questions or suggestions are welcome. Please reach out to me. This is meant to be fun and at the 

same some raise funds for a very worthwhile cause. 
Thank you! And may the best beard win! 

 

For God and Country, 

Bill 'Murph' Murphy 

CWF Chairman 

Cell: 732-278-4237 

E-mail: bmurphy1229@aol.com 

                              

                          Bill Noone Sq 348         Tom Marsden Sq 348   Henry Hasselhan Sq 311      Rusty Myers Sq 105                         

 

                                                 

                                          Chris Scherzinger Sq 321        Bernie Kofoet Sq/Post 68                     ? ? ?          

 

mailto:bmurphy1229@aol.com


The NJ SALute March 2024 Page 7 
 

Detachment of New Jersey 
CWF Best Beard Contest 

 

$5 Per Vote 

 

• Vote for one on our beard list or send in a photo and vote for Legion Family Member of your choice. 

• E-mail photos to bmurphy1229@aol.com 

• All votes due by May 1, 2024 

 

• For Henry, Tom, Bill, Rusty, Chris, or Bernie, write in number of votes next to name 

• For Your Choice, write in name and number of votes 

• All proceeds go to CWF (Child Welfare Foundation) 

 

• Make checks payable to Detachment of NJ and put CWF in memo line 

 

• Mail checks and contest forms to address below 

Henry Hasselhan  ____________________________________ 

Tom Marsden _______________________________________ 

Bill Noone  _________________________________________ 

Rusty Myers ________________________________________ 

Chris Scherzinger ____________________________________ 

Bernie Kofoet _______________________________________ 

Your Choice ________________________________________ 

 

Mail checks and contest forms to: 

Bill Murphy 

92 Brand Rd. 

Toms River, NJ 08753 

 

Thanks for your participation! 

Bill “Murph” Murphy – CWF Chairman – Detachment of NJ 

bmurphy1229@aol.com, 732-278-4237 
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Here’s why you should join the SAL 
The American Legion 

FEB 21, 2024 

In Matt Chastain’s experience through 25 years in the communications industry, the best way to 
communicate with someone is to tell a story. 

So when he was asked to figure out a way to help grow membership in the Sons of The American Legion, 
it was the story of how he became an SAL member that he drew upon. 

The result: videos depicting how Chastain came to join Squadron 123 at James T. Rayle Post 123 in 
Lexington, Ga. Those videos can be used by squadrons, posts and others to highlight the SAL and what it 
means to be a member. 

Chastain credits George Gray, the former squadron adjutant and Detachment of Georgia commander, for 
selling him on the SAL. 

“George is exactly who he is depicted to be in the video and more. If every community, every post, every 
squadron just had a few Georges, the world would be a better place!” Chastain said. “When George 
believes in something as much as he does the mission of the SAL, he gives it everything he has. So he’s 
always recruiting.” 

The video depicts Gray first talking with Chastain at a cookout. While Chastain accepted the membership 
application Gray gave him, he admits he forgot about it. 

A few months later, Chastain’s friend Jesse invites him to karaoke at Post 123. This time, Chastain signs 
up. 

For reenacting that part of the story for the video, Jesse wasn’t available. “So another buddy of mine 
played the role of Jesse. He was only there for maybe two hours but before he left, George had recruited 
him to join the SAL! 

“All this to say that George never stops recruiting and when I was asked to come up with an idea for a 
recruitment video, I thought that there’s no more effective communication tool than storytelling, so why 
not just tell a true story?” 

In talking about why membership in the SAL is important, Chastain brought up another story. 

“Back before Christmas, I had the honor of participating in a Flags Across America event put on by our 
local American Legion and SAL in conjunction with my son’s Trail Life USA troop. Of course it was 
amazing to hear from a handful of local veterans and family members of fallen heroes. It was also 
rewarding for Legion/SAL members and Trail Life boys to work together laying wreaths. 

“But at the end of the event, I got into a conversation with a young veteran who had lost eight of his fellow 
veterans to suicide. Hearing his story of how difficult life can be — especially disabled vets like him — 
gave me such a better perspective on why organizations like The Legion and SAL do what they do. 
America’s heritage must be preserved if our country is to be preserved. There’s no better way to preserve 
our heritage than to serve the men and women who fought to protect it.” 

Three versions of Chastain’s story — a fullscreen version, a square version for social media and a short 
“elevator pitch” — are available to download at https://vimeo.com/showcase/5594123. 

https://vimeo.com/showcase/5594123
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Monmouth County Testimonial 
 

        

(Left) Monmouth County Testimonial recipients MC Boyle Fetherman (346), Carl Albern Jr.(346),  Mary Ann Biggs (54), Mary 
Jo Burkhard (266), and Wil Fetherman (346), held on 3-Feb at Union Beach Post 321. (Right) Wil Fetherman and Department 
Commander Larry Bishop, Bill Shultz at rear. 

 

        

(Left) Bill Shultz PC Post 321, PDC / Monmouth County Exec Committee Commander Carl Albern Jr., DEC and Commander 
Post 346 Wil Fetherman, and Post 321 Commander Bill Gilkison.  (Right) Bill Shultz PC, Monmouth County Commander / PDC 
Carl Albern Jr., PDC Mike Arner, Monmouth County VC / PDC Mark Natale, SALute Editor / Monmouth County Adjutant / 
Squadron 346 Commander Gary Crawford, and 321 Commander Bill Gilkison.  
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The Four Chaplains 

 

The Four Chaplains: LtoR: Lt Rabbi Alexander Goode, Lt Rev George L. Fox, Lt Rev Charles V. Poling, Lt Father John T  
Washington. Read more at: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Four_Chaplains 

  

 

 

4-Feb, at the Four Chaplains Service at the Cathedral of the Air in Lakehurst. PDCs Henry Hasselhan, Mark Natale, Jeff Hicks, 
SAL Chairman Tony Gladden, PDC Carl Albern Jr., Commander Keith Barnes, PDCs Bob Phillips Jr., Matt Thalasinos, Tom 

Marsden, and Detachment Vice Commander Rich Hodum. 

 

       

PDC and Detachment Chaplain Matthew Thalasinos displays his certificate for giving the invocation at the Four Chaplains 
Service. Department Commander Larry Bishop, Department President Sharon Knight, and Detachment Commander Keith Barnes 

at the Cathedral of the Air in Lakehurst on 4-Feb. 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Four_Chaplains
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Belleville Four Chaplains Service at St. Stephens Church in Kearney. (Center) The Belleville Legion 105 and Purple Heart 
Family. (Right) SAL DEC Rusty Myers, Vice-Commander James Elsmore, and Vice Commander Ricky Vlasakakis. 

 

         

Four Chaplains Service at Wayne Post 174. (Left) Passaic County Adjutant and Post 174 Commander Michael Smith, with SAL 

Passaic County DEC and SAL 174 Commander Gregory Shaffer. (Center L) Some of the attendees at the service. (Center R) 
Passaic County Chaplain Robert Maggio leads the prayer. (Right) Greg Shaffer.   

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

Sons in action! Special Olympics Area 6 Bowling Competition at Ocean Lanes in Lakewood, 4-Feb. (Left) Kieran Wingler of 
Lakewood SAL 166 won Silver and will be moving to the quarterfinals on 24-Feb. (Right) Christopher Gray, Brick SAL 348, 
took 5th Place.  
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Gentlemen: Before you know it, the 2023-2024 year will be over and we will be electing new 

Officers to the various posts. If you are considering to be a candiate for office, please send a bio 

and current .jpg picture to me to be featured in the next SALute. njsalute@gmail.com  

 

Snapshots: 

       
(Left) On 10-Feb, at the American Legion Auxiliary Department Of NJ Meeting at Neptune Post 346, PDC Mark 
Natale represented Sons Of The American Legion Leonardo Squadron 338 as they donated a check for $500 to 
American Legion Auxiliary NJ Department President Sharon Knight for her State President’s Project, as Laurinda 
Miller looks on.  This will go a long way to helping Veterans. (Center) On 10-Feb, Detachment Comdr Keith Barnes 
met a Coast Guard Veteran at the Tenafly Post Office. (Right) On 21-Feb, Keith spent time with Joe, a Vietnam 
Veteran at the Bergenfield Laundromat. 
 

      
(Left) It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of Belleville Squadron 105’s Past Historian, Mark 
Williams, into Squadron Everlasting. Mark was a fixture at the Post, and has been lauded by many members as one 
of the smartest guys they knew. Rest well, Mark. 
 
(Right) And the Squadron 105 annual Fisher House 50/50 winner is …… drumroll please ……Christina Quintana, with 
a ticket sold by ALA Jackie Elsmore. Christina was even generous enough to donate a portion of her winnings back 
to the Fisher House Foundation! 
 

Congratulations, thank you for supporting such a fantastic charity, and thank you for your generosity! 
With VC James Elsmore, Comdr Steve Sangemino, and DEC Rusty Myers. 

mailto:njsalute@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/KnightSharonA?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXi4l3dVJGIQDS1YOXVa2zb3t5sOOE7F3YY9js_ZtmImKGSa5f-3PpqJlWZfRjB8b0fUJ54Hn4XcM-AS395T4wvcYFvQEIWXAN27yXpOtZQUH75-sOiawzGa8dt8jMA6xDPLKrLnTN35RYRowIbyAq8XHi232bNKeLMwQN57HnGrEv0RYbTnX9SDOeUt4s_XPY&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/FisherHouse?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX-FN20UbsYQYnmhNEfVCBS5bj24uN5kavWEEN12vlQba-NYbkfBXetpyN3dshOqqiBwzZizUEBHEqFPZVjpCAK2ZxaN54lmyg8wHfpmSJrokiAp6DtfO0q6m14tBOPD1VSvW-F3N-qhTHPaI8q1drC0iK5B3Td-HU4pg1uo-Rh6CsPbBJch7qSH0X8vk8Bfu4&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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On 17-Feb, POAC (Parents Of Autistic Children) held their annual Members Ball at Toms River Post 129. 

Another fantastic event for the Autistic community of POAC. The Great County of Ocean Legion Family 

stepped up once again for these kids. The smiles the dancing games and fun they had was truly magical. 

Thank you to each and every one of the Volunteers who came out tonight. You truly made a difference. The 

Legion Family comes through once again! 

 

          
(Left) Kieran and PDC Nick Wingler with The Mouse. Nick does so much with the Special Needs programs in and 
around Ocean County. (Center) Some of the attendees. (Right) Can’t have a party without a cake! 
 

             
(Left) Ocean County SAL Commander Jeff Kleinow with Ocean County SAL Chaplain Steven Lance. 

(Right) Those Ocean County ALA Ladies were there to lend a hand. 

 

 

SAL 262 Breakfast at Audubon Towers  

 

      
                      Nice turnout.                                 Bob Phillips in the window.        Harry Da Hat in charge of eggs. 

 
On Saturday, February 17th, Audubon, NJ Murray-Troutt American Legion Squadron 262 trudged the snow to make breakfast 

for the residents of Audubon Towers. 
Commander Charles Ross, Robert Phillips, Harry Da Hat, Matthew Carr and Douglas Noe arrived at 0630 hours to start cooking 

and serving residents. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/user/61551991109654/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/user/100007354548860/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/user/100038430008505/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/user/1341635652/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/227618984465557/user/100004084036106/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX0YuWXO88PrPY17OYSH7hHy8h6kbAIwT-SFUH4aU5cXs2hKEQW-NxKUr3Bowwe4Bp1sYdCki1DFpuqo5Quwyl4LszIFPkZq4TXim-OrvBW9drdGIJFp9w5zAFjBfri5PbiJe8D-EzgLljCGfLZ7tD9&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Commander Keith Barnes Visits Brooklawn Squadron 72. 
 

       
On 20-Feb, Detachment Commander Keith Barnes visited Camden County’s Brooklawn Squadron 72 where he 
received checks toward his Commander’s Project.(Left) With Camden County SAL Commander Charles 
Ross.(Center) Samuel Balakas from Sq 371 with a $500 check. (Right) With Atco Squadron 311 Commander Brian 
DiAntonio. 

 

       
 
Ocean County came to visit as well. (Left) Detachment Vice Commander Bill Murphy with Camden County SAL 
Commander Charles Ross. (Right) Murph and PDC Jay Gillman.  
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American Legion Post 493 SAL STATE DINNER - OCEAN COUNTY Mystic Island Post 493 
  

                   
(Left) At the head table, LtoR: SAL Chairman Tony Gladden, Ocean County ALA President Deb Lasky, Ocean County 
Commander Frank Landis, ANEC Gene O’Grady, Ocean County SAL Commander Jeff Kleinow, PDC Nick Wingler, and 
SAL Detachment Commander Keith Barnes. (Right) Some of the attendees.    

 

               
(Left) SAL Detachment Commander Keith Barnes. (Center) ANEC Gene O’Grady with Department Commander 
Leading Candidate Charles Andy Jackson. (Right) ALA Department President Deb Lasky, Charline Gladden and Dawn 
Vaccaro Burger (both ALA 455), and Detachment VC Rich Hodum.  
 

            
(Left) Ocean County Commander Jeff Kleinow, Detachment Commander Keith Barnes, and Past Commander Rocky 
Lucia, Toms River Squadron 129.   (Right) Can’t have a party without cake.  
 
 

 

 



The NJ SALute March 2024 Page 16 
 

    
Ocean County SAL Crew: Dean Staknys (348), Bill Murphy (348), Matt Thalasinos (232), Tom & Pat Marsden (348).  

 

                 
(Left) Ocean County Chaplain Steve Lance, PDC Tom Marsden, Commander Keith Barnes, Dean Staknys, and DVC 
Bill Murphy with donation check to Keith’s Commander’s Project. (Center) Leading Department Candidate Charles 
Andy Jackson contributes to Keith’s Project. (Right) Donation by Robert Noriko, Lakewood Sq 166 Commander. 
Thank you to everyone who came out to greet our Detachment of New Jersey Commander Keith Barnes. The Great 
County of Ocean collectively donated over $2300 tonight in support of his project. Fantastic work Ocean County. 
 

 

Blood Drive at 105 
 

                
Cookies? Did someone say free cookies? Thank you to everyone who came out on 22-Feb and donated blood; the 
New York Blood Center collected 32 units of blood. Congratulations to all - and great job Steve Donald, SAL Blood 
Drive Chairman. 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100087145841925&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUWYxq_zUnFIUbbuKsQhtzmTDp1dmRvpC-0h_q4rTwwnq9GtM-iZ-lWcyqHwkSFBMgB4yq7BGcBuJDQ0H-V4sr2sNa_FOrLu5DZAsBpui_u6wi5fSNPI8SS9Cy6DB0LzeTNlT2LCx7Upm8l4FlZKcH2QKhdiz4xk8cCUf8p2hnMzUcbz-3wjEbpvbNPCn2iLtq_q-4SuHa5PE1t2BzhFfsi&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/newyorkbloodcenter?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUfv6-ieDLwWacZtNu00zbRPBkA4MTRt-Vc01F6vjw4MFqxJgYzyupal26D6zZn_TWXpD-FswTOnDMguzfXdCgkp_Dm8LbYwX78od8aFwU-QkaxtMfMrQkR4kx2ry_ufm_KDf8yS6bjHbJzPzcFk8AoMx-kRJr4ggfYqmMiTxk3PoB_33__N0Jo8z4S67kqKjs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Washington Conference 24-25-Feb 
 

      
(Left) NJSAL Commander Keith Barnes with the wreath at the WW2 Memorial. (Center) One of Detachment of  
NJ SAL’s Wreaths. (Right) Wreaths on display for WW2, Korea, and Vietnam Memorials.  

              
(Left) Gathered for the wreath placing ceremony at the Tomb of the Unknown. (Center) Marty Widmer and SAL 
National Commander JR Hall. (Right) The Old Guard explains the Tomb of the Unknown to the attendees.  

            
(Left) NJ Dept Commander Larry Bishop and NJ Dept President Sharon Knight. (Center) SAL National Commander 
Donald JR Hall, Legion National Commander Daniel Seehafer, and National ALA President Lisa Williamson give the 
“BeTheOne” sign. (Right) (Left) Let Amtrak do the driving. Ridin’ in style to DC with Belleville Sq. 105 VC Ricky 
Vlasakakis, VC James Elsmore, and DEC Rusty Myers. ‘On our way to represent the Sons of the “Excellent County of 
Essex” at the American Legion Washington Conference’. 

           
"Make sure that when those wreaths are being laid, you’re saluting the service of your family. You’re saluting the 
service of our veterans. You’re saluting our flag, and you’re saluting the United States of America. That’s why we’re 
here.”     SAL National Commander Donald JR Hall. (Right) Camden County Chaplain Marty Widmer, PDC Jeff Hicks, 
and Audubon ALA 262 Rosie Widmer at the Korean War Memorial. 
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Polar Bear Plunge at Seaside - Fundraiser for the Special Olympics 

 

       
Freezin’ for a Reason.  PDC Nick Wingler getting ready for the Plunge on 24-Feb.  

The day to be freezin’ for a reason. With all of his donors’ help, Nick raised a record high of $1985 for Special 

Olympics. (The morning of, setting things up, it was cold and raining and only 36°. Brrr.) The Asbury Park Press 

and Big Joe Henry at NJ101.5 radio reported that almost 8,000 registrants signed up and $2.75 Million was raised 

this year, both new records. Thank you to the NJ American Legion Family for helping to increase the donations! 

           
The Legion Family from Monmouth and Ocean Counties raised $15,500. (Left) Pat Bowman from Toms River Post 

129. (Center) Andy Jackson and “Team Tequila” from Mystic island Post 493. (Right) Brave souls raising money 

for the NJ Special Olympics. (Plunge photo courtesy of Andrew Miller / Townsquare Media NJ)  

Detailed article by Big Joe Henry and photos on www. https://nj1015.com/seaside-polar-plunge-2024/  
 

 

       
(Left) 2-Mar at the Detachment Meeting at Englewood Post 58, Commander Keith Barnes is presented a $300 check 

toward his Commander’s Project by his home Squadron. LtoR: Detachment Officers Darryl Cunningham and 

Charles Taylor II, Keith, and Sq 58 Member Lawrence Davis. (Right) Later that same day, Belleville Sq 105 VC 
James Elsmore and DEC Rusty Myers made it back from the Detachment meeting to lead Post 105 in Nutley’s (wet) 

St. Patrick’s Day parade. 

https://nj1015.com/seaside-polar-plunge-2024/
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(Left) On 2-Mar, Commander John Bobb of Oaklyn Squadron 84 works on a concrete project at their Post. 

(Right) Neptune Sq 346 1st Vice Paul Williams and Sgt-at-Arms John Skislak prepare to march in the Belmar St. 
Patrick’s Day Parade on 3-Mar. Neptune Post 346’s Color Guard has marched in the parade for decades. 

 

Bergen County’s Annual Dinner Dance 

 

      . 

Bergen County’s Annual Dinner Dance, honoring Bergen County Commander Dennis Duddie, County President 
Marianne Dispoto, and Acting SAL Commander Mark Stahl, 3-Mar. (Center) SAL County Commander Mark Stahl is 
escorted inside. (Right) Detachment Commander Keith Barnes and Vice Commander Charles Taylor II escort Denise 
Beckham. 
 

 

       
(Left) Dept President Sharon Knight as Dept Commander Larry Bishop looks on. (Center) Bergen SAL Acting 
Commander Mark Stahl. (Right) Detachment Commander Keith Barnes says a few words.  
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Buckwheat Breakfast at 174: 

       
SAL helping out ALA 174 with a buckwheat breakfast on 3-March. (I first thought this was Wayne SAL 174. It turns 
out it’s Squadron 174 from Irmo SC. No matter, here’s SAL at work doing what we do) 
 

Essex County Exec Meeting 
 

       
Very first Essex County SAL Executive Committee Meeting at Nutley Post 70, 4-March. 

(Left) Commander Steve Sangemino chairs the meeting as Adjutant Rick Vlasakakis and James Elsmore look on. 
 

        
(Left) SAL Detachment Commander Keith Barnes installs the new officers to the Essex County Executive Committee.  
(Center) New Officers of the Essex County Exec. (Right) Department Commander Larry Bishop addresses the attendees.   
 

(21 MARCH 2024) – BELLEVILLE, NJ – At the Department Commander’s Official Visit to Essex 
County, the officers of the newly created Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Essex County 

Executive Committee were installed last week at Post 105 in Belleville. 
The Department, or state level, American Legion makes an official visit to each of New Jersey’s 
21 counties throughout the year, where the Department Commander and his leadership team 

meet the members of the Posts, Units, and Squadron which make up the local American Legion. 
March was Department Commander Larry Bishop’s official visit to Essex, and joining him were 
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Department American Legion Auxiliary President Sharon Knight, and SAL Detachment 
Commander Keith Barnes. These three officers, who preside over the approximately 30,000 
American Legion Family members in New Jersey, took office in June 2023 and end their term 

after the Wildwood Convention during the second week of June 2024. 
At that March county meeting, SAL Detachment Commander Barnes installed the newly elected 

officers of the SAL Essex County Executive Committee, which was officially created in the first 
week of March. In what has been years in the making, the County Committee mirrors what 
many other counties throughout NJ already have established – an organization made up of 

representatives from squadrons throughout the county, which meet together in caucus 
monthly to administer, guide, and assist their fellow squadrons. The county committee is a key 

element in the successful operation of the organization, and serves as a conduit of 
communication between state-level initiatives and priorities and the local squadrons. 

The creation of a county organization in Essex is a big deal, as one hasn’t existed in perhaps 20 
years. In fact, the only National Commander of the Sons of the American Legion to ever come 

from New Jersey was from Essex County in 1980 – National Commander Ernest Wilson of 
Newark’s Squadron 152. 

The SAL Essex County Committee is made up of the four active squadrons in the county – 
Squadron 70 of Nutley, Squadron 73 of East Orange, Squadron 105 of Belleville, and Squadron 

185 of Caldwell. 
Officers installed that day included County Commander Steve Sangemino (Belleville 105), 

County Vice Commander Kevin Infield (Nutley 70), County Adjutant Richard Vlasakakis 
(Belleville 105), and County Sgt-at-Arms Ken Ackerman (Nutley 70). Other officers include 

County Chaplain Robert K. Krupinski (Nutley 70), who is a dual member and a Marine Corps 
veteran himself, and Detachment Executive Committeeman James Elsmore (Belleville 105). The 

current DEC is Rusty Myers, also of Belleville 105, whose term ends in June at which point 
Elsmore will then serve for the three-year term. Myers also serves as the new County Judge 

Advocate. 
The SAL Committee Chairman appointed by the American Legion Essex County Executive 

Committee is Henry DelTosto (Nutley 70), an Army veteran, Nutley Post 70 Past Commander, 
and Adjutant for the American Legion Essex County. 

 
 
 
 
 

A Busy March Around the State: 

 

          
(Left) Neptune Sq 346 VC Paul Williams and PDC Carl Albern on cabbage duty for the SAL St. Paddy’s dinner fundraiser 16-
Mar. (Center) Freehold 54’s dinner on the same day, If you didn’t come to the American Legion Post 54 for the corned beef and 

cabbage/ potatoes and carrots dinner this past Saturday (the 16th) you missed one delicious meal. Legion Family 54 extraordinary 
chefs: LtoR: Tom Beams, Kevin Beams (Tom’s son), Rich Whalen, Carl Beams, Fred Aschenbach, and Tom Shevlino. They 
spent many hours on Saturday working in a hot kitchen preparing and cooking all that food. Each year they provide this delicious 
meal for whoever comes to the post. A generous and sincere thank you to our chefs from your Post Officers and Trustees and I’m 
sure, all who enjoyed your cooking. Vince Bruno, Post 54 Commander.   (Right) Nutley SAL Sq 70’s fundraiser in progress.  
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(Left) Belleville Squadron 105’s annual Fisher House donation in the news. (Right) Squadron 105’s $1000 donation to 
Commander Keith Barnes Project. (LtoR) Keith with Sq 105 and Essex Co Commander Steve Sangemino and Dept Commander 

Larry Fisher. 
 
 

      
At Camden County’s Dinner on 17-Mar, Detachment Commander Keith Barnes and Camden County Commander 

Charles Ross speak to the folks. 
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(Left) Official Visit to Essex County 22-Mar. LtoR: PDC Danny Dunn, Dept Commander Larry Bishop, SAL 

Liaison Sophia Dmoch, Detachment VC Charles Taylor II, Detachment Comdr Keith Barnes, and Dept Historian 

Ken Pulchlopek. (Right) Commander Keith at the Unofficial Conference Meeting in Dover NH, 25-Mar. 

  

 

 
 

The New Jersey Connection at the New Hampshire Unofficial Conference on Red Friday 22-Mar. 

(LtrR) PNVC/PDC Gary Nelson, ANEC/PDC Henry Hasselhan, Detachment Commander Keith Barnes. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



The NJ SALute March 2024 Page 24 
 

       
 

 

 

               
                  SAL Detachment of NJ Children and Youth Commission                  Adopt A Soldier, Franklin ALA 132 

                Info: legion.org/youth/about  -  rusty.myers@ymail.com 

 

 

 

mailto:rusty.myers@ymail.com
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New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission is with Battleship New Jersey  · 

To celebrate the March 21st dry dock departure of the Battleship USS New Jersey, NJMVC is honoring her legacy with a new 

specialized plate!       #DryDockNJ #BattleshipNJ For information on ordering this historic plate! 

 

 

We know her and love her. Read her fascinating history: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_New_Jersey_(BB-62  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/980114525364152/user/100064354734884/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV6JHlpjuaauv_a8O7nG3BedWmp1Vg4wBVamoKN5RcjHKw6E00kqHrqF3boyNuPlp4Ir4Rt4GVMtN6TRJQ1YJVyk3DzR4IU1N4EvEcIbSlRVtfrX1xAMQaU1nmbXQGgn59uIVu0wJ8JUKTHIfzBFOk7z4UDEPQdv8jDNdLdfZ1o9uzBUm0C9cljC0WNK1VnP7kZ_YKkrrhu4Ox6pUXsQsvB&__tn__=-%5dC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/980114525364152/user/100072410559182/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV6JHlpjuaauv_a8O7nG3BedWmp1Vg4wBVamoKN5RcjHKw6E00kqHrqF3boyNuPlp4Ir4Rt4GVMtN6TRJQ1YJVyk3DzR4IU1N4EvEcIbSlRVtfrX1xAMQaU1nmbXQGgn59uIVu0wJ8JUKTHIfzBFOk7z4UDEPQdv8jDNdLdfZ1o9uzBUm0C9cljC0WNK1VnP7kZ_YKkrrhu4Ox6pUXsQsvB&__tn__=-%5dC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/drydocknj?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV6JHlpjuaauv_a8O7nG3BedWmp1Vg4wBVamoKN5RcjHKw6E00kqHrqF3boyNuPlp4Ir4Rt4GVMtN6TRJQ1YJVyk3DzR4IU1N4EvEcIbSlRVtfrX1xAMQaU1nmbXQGgn59uIVu0wJ8JUKTHIfzBFOk7z4UDEPQdv8jDNdLdfZ1o9uzBUm0C9cljC0WNK1VnP7kZ_YKkrrhu4Ox6pUXsQsvB&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/battleshipnj?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV6JHlpjuaauv_a8O7nG3BedWmp1Vg4wBVamoKN5RcjHKw6E00kqHrqF3boyNuPlp4Ir4Rt4GVMtN6TRJQ1YJVyk3DzR4IU1N4EvEcIbSlRVtfrX1xAMQaU1nmbXQGgn59uIVu0wJ8JUKTHIfzBFOk7z4UDEPQdv8jDNdLdfZ1o9uzBUm0C9cljC0WNK1VnP7kZ_YKkrrhu4Ox6pUXsQsvB&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_New_Jersey_(BB-62
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Children of Warriors National President’s Patch and Scholarship for Junior ALA 

and Young SAL Members 

         

 

 

 

A Salute, 106 years later. 

 

         
Vandals destroyed this beautiful memorial to WW1 Veteran Pvt Maudie Augustus Miller, Battery C 320 

Field Artillery. He died on 20-Oct-1918 in a French hospital from wounds he suffered in battle. 

Volunteers repaired and restored this monument to its former glory to honor this man. Located in the 
Bethlehem Baptist Church Cemetery in Lula, Hall County, Georgia. Some people still care. 
Courtesy of Robert Clamp, Cornerstone Dimensional Stone / The Memorial Design Studio, West Columbia SC. 
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Cesar Romero, Jersey Shore WW2 Veteran 

 

          
 
By Thomas Minton 

 
Good afternoon, folks. I'd like to wish a Very Happy 117th Birthday (15-Feb) to another famous kid from the Jersey 

Shore, actor Cesar Romero!  

     Wait, what? He's from Jersey?! Yes! Little known fact, although born in New York City on (Thursday) Feb. 
15th, 1907, the handsome, mustachioed star grew up in Bradley Beach, and also attended Asbury Park High School, 

both here in Monmouth County. 

     Already a famous actor by the early 1940's (such as his role in 1937's "Wee Willie Winkie," opposite Shirley 

Temple), Cesar, like so many other stars, answered the Nation's Call for World War 2. 

     He enlisted in the US Coast Guard on Oct.12th, 1942, and went on to fight in the South Pacific on board the USS 

Cavalier (AP-82/APA-37), a Bayfield-Class attack transport. Shunning the spotlight, Cesar embedded himself as 

just another member of the crew. By war's end, he had been promoted to Chief Petty Officer. 

     Postwar, he would return to Hollywood, and go on to a long and memorable Hollywood career, notably as the 

mischievous and scheming Marquis Andre "Uncle Andy" de Lage, opposite John Wayne and Lee Marvin in the 

1963 comedy "Donovan's Reef," as well as the psychopathic (and absolutely terrifying) villain 'The Joker' in the 

1966-68 TV Show "Batman," opposite Adam West. 

     Cesar Romero passed away on New Years Day, 1994, aged 86, and is buried in Englewood, CA.  
      Gone, but never forgotten. Not only as an actor, but certainly as an American Veteran of WW2, and part of the 

history of the Garden State. 

 
Thomas Minton is a US Army Veteran, Field Arty 2013-19. 

Admin, 'Sandy Hook History' Facebook Page 

 

Tom travels extensively around the surrounding area, providing US Army Coast Artillery "living history" displays 

for parks and museums to ensure the preservation of the legacy of our veterans. He would be more than happy to set 

up a display for the NJ American Legion, at any location throughout the state. 

 
Photo Credits: All Public Domain; 1-3, US Coast Guard, c. 1942-1945; Inset: Unidentified Head Shot; 4: as "The 

Joker," on "Batman, c. 1966-68.  

 

** Please Like & Follow "Sandy Hook History" on Facebook & Instagram for more amazing maritime and 
military histories of the Garden State and New York Harbor as well as a review of the 80th Anniversary of the Battle 

Of The Atlantic and World War 2**   
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A Jersey Connection: The frames of early WW2 RADAR units rode the Central RR of NJ rails from Western 

Electric in Kearny to Sandy Hook, where electronic systems were added. Then the units rolled south to 

Avon-by-the-Sea. In the Ferguson Plumbing Supply building, the secret Identification Friend or Foe (IFF) 

units were added. Then the units were shipped by rail to major US coastal cities for protection from 

enemy attack or ports for shipment to battle zones. 

 

Interesting Reading: A group in Illinois’ mission is to fly and maintain four huge 30 x 60 American Flags on 

I-80 Exit 56, Princeton IL. Quite an ongoing project. Check them out: https://flagsoffreedomi80.org/  

 

Veteran and Military personnel owned Business Grants from Burlington County: 

https://www.co.burlington.nj.us/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=2186&t=Kue2exAySn5tThbNBkKY8g&s=09 

 

 

For Your Star Recruiter: 

       

https://flagsoffreedomi80.org/
https://www.co.burlington.nj.us/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=2186&t=Kue2exAySn5tThbNBkKY8g&s=09
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 Upcoming Events: 
 

1st Saturday Each Month: Hoagie and Bake Sale, Pemberton Riders and ALA 294. 

Mar 29: National Effort to Thank our Vietnam Vets – Lakehurst Navy Exchange Bld 485. 

Mar 29: Welcome Home Ceremony for Vietnam Vets – Collingswood Post 17.  

Mar 29: Fish & Chips Dinner, Rutherford ALA 109.  

Mar 29: Shrimp Night, Atco ALA 311.   

Mar 29: Fish Fry, Leonardo Post 338. 

Mar 30: Blood Drive, Barnegat Post 232.  

Mar 30: Breakfast with the Easter Bunny, Atco Post 311.  

Apr 05: Chicken Parm & Spaghetti Dinner, Oaklyn Post 84 

Apr 07: Tropicana Bus Trip, Englishtown Post 434.  

Apr 12-13: SAL National Commander Donald “JR” Hall’s Homecoming www.mdsal.org   

Apr 13: Shuffle Board Tournament, Wharton Post 91. 

Apr 13: Car Truck Motorcycle Meet, Pemberton Post 294. 

Apr 14: Testimonial Dinner Honoring Department Commander Larry Bishop, Grand Marquis, Old Bridge. 

Apr 14 & 28: Breakfast, Mystic Island Post 493.  

Apr 17: Honor Flight of Southern New Jersey.  

Apr 20: Testimonial Dinner Honoring Detachment Commander Keith Barnes, Graycliff, Moonachie.      

Apr 20: COTA Picnic, Wayne SAL 174. 

Apr 21: COTA Picnic, Belleville SAL 105. 

Apr 24: Blood Drive, Audubon Post 262. 

Apr 27: National American Legion Family Day.  

Apr 28: 10th Annual Rebuilding Warriors Fundraiser, Headliner, Neptune. 

Apr 28: Annual Father-Daughter Dance “An Afternoon in Paris”, Burlington ALA 336. 

May 05: 14th Annual Veterans Fundraiser, Somers Point Riders 352. 

May 11: Beefsteak Dinner Fundraiser, Wayne Post 174. 

May 18: ARMED FORCES DAY 

May 22: South Jersey Regional Stand Down, - All Wars Memorial / Soldiers Home, Atlantic City. 

May 23: Beef & Beer Fundraiser hosted by Tuckahoe Post 239, @ Bolero Resort, Wildwood. 

May 24: National Poppy Day 

May 27: MEMORIAL DAY 

June 12: 4th Annual Buddy Check / BeTheOne / Awareness Walk – Wildwood Convention Center. 

June 13-14: Annual NJ Convention, Wildwood. 

June 15: NJ American Legion Family Department Parade, Wildwood. 

July 11: Military Appreciation / American Legion Night / Monmouth County Tailgate Party, @ Jersey Shore Blue Claws, 
 Lakewood.               

July 12: Smart TV Raffle, Atco SAL and ALA 311. 

July 13: 97th Capt Emilio Carranza Memorial, (Hosted by Mount Holly Post 11) Tabernacle. 

July 27: VetDogs Year End Picnic, Wayne Post 174. 

Aug 08: 1st Annual Jersey Cape Hook, Line, and Heroes Veterans Fishing Event, various launch locations in Cape May County 

Aug 23-29: Annual American Legion Convention, New Orleans. 

Sep 10: 33rd Annual Pig Roast, Brick Post 348.  

 

Send your Event Info to njSALute@gmail.com 

http://www.mdsal.org/
mailto:njSALute@gmail.com
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Contributors: 

 
Detachment Commander Keith Barnes (Englewood 58) 

DEC Rusty Myers (Belleville SAL 105)   American Legion Dept of NJ 

PDC Nick Wingler (Lakewood (SAL 166)   ShannonLee Widmer (Audubon ALA 262) 

DEC Greg Shaffer (Wayne SAL 174)    Katie Murphy 

PDC Mark Natale (Leonardo SAL 338)    Fred Carl – InfoAge Science Center 

PDC Carl Albern Jr (Neptune SAL 346)   www.legion.org  

PDP Doreen Gallagher (Neptune ALA 346)   Thomas Minton – Sandy Hook History  

PDC Patrick Gallagher (Neptune SAL 346)   Sandy Hook History - Facebook Page 

Comdr Barry Conaway (SAL Burlington County)   SAL Camden County 

SAL Sq 70 Nutley      SAL Sq 105 Belleville 

SAL Essex County Exec Committee    American Legion Post 346 Neptune 

DH Lisa Waldron Natale (Leonardo ALA 338)                                    PDC/PNVC Thomas Marsden (Brick SAL 348) 

ANEC/PDC Henry Hasselhan (Atco SAL 311)   Battleship New Jersey - Facebook Page 

 

What are your Squadron and County up to? Please send pictures (jpg preferred) 

and articles to njSALute@gmail.com. Please ID people in the pictures. 

 

Running for 2024-2025 Detachment office? Please send your latest picture and bio 

for the next issue of the NJ SALute.  

 

 

 

http://www.legion.org/
mailto:njSALute@gmail.com

